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1914.
Mr G B D McIntosh to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether the main offices of the Lepelle Water Board have moved away from Phalaborwa; if so, (a) where have they moved to, (b) when did the move take place, (c) what was the reason for the move, (d) what is the estimated cost of the move and (e) who will bear the cost of the move;

(2)
whether he was consulted about the move; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, what are the relevant details; 

(3)
whether the Chairman of the Board recently acquired a new motor vehicle using funds from the board; if so, (a) how was the purchase of the vehicle funded, (b) what was the cost of the vehicle, (c) what type of vehicle is it, (d) when was it acquired and (e) what vehicle was the Chairman driving prior to acquiring the new vehicle? 
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REPLY

(1)(a)
Yes.  The offices of Lepelle Northern Water have moved from Phalaborwa to Polokwane.

(1)(b)
The move took place on 1 April 2002.

(1)(c)
Three water boards in the then Northern Province amalgamated in 1997 into Lepelle Northern Water.  In 1999 the Board decided to relocate head office from Phalaborwa to Polokwane so as to complete the amalgamation process.  The Board was mindful of possible disruption of services that the relocation might cause and management was tasked to investigate the approach that will result in minimum disruption of services and be cost effective.  Due to various reasons the process was delayed from management side.

The main reasons for relocation were:

· Insufficient office space at the Phalaborwa plant resulting into two satellite offices in the town of Phalaborwa and Polokwane;

· business principles.  The cost associated with maintaining the head office in Phalaborwa were estimated at R996 629 per annum against the rental cost of new offices in Polokwane at R321 700 per annum.  A saving of approximately R674 900 will be realised per annum as a result of the move;

· poor communication systems at Phalaborwa;

· excessive travel by senior staff;

· proximity to majority of schemes operated by the board; and

· corporate identity.

-2-

(1)(d)
The estimated once off cost for the move was R540 000, which related to employees that could not relocate and transportation of furniture and effects.

(1)(e)
The cost of relocation was borne by Lepelle Northern Water.

(2)
The consultation process was done with the Director-General: Water Affairs and Forestry, the Premier of Limpopo, the MEC for Local Government and Housing in the Limpopo Province, and representatives from the Ba-Phalaborwa Municipality and mining companies in Phalaborwa.  No objection was received from any of the stakeholders.

(3)
The Board of Lepelle Northern Water does not provide vehicles for the Chairperson or any members of the Board.  The Board has not acquired, financed or assisted in financing a vehicle for the Chairperson.
(3)(a) to (e) Fall away.

